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       The LFCC Board would like to send out updates, information, and concerns to our 
membership. If possible, we plan to do this once a month to keep our membership 
better informed.  
  
-- Just a reminder!   Anyone wishing to contribute to our employee Christmas Giving Fund 

should do so by this Friday, December 16th.  Let’s make sure our “people” know we appreciate 

all they do for LFCC. 
  
-- There’s a rumor that Dean is going to have a Christmas Sale next Tuesday, December 20th! 

More information to follow!! 
  
-- The practice range and all tee boxes were over seeded and look great.  Should make our winter 

months a little easier.  The painting of the fairways is in progress and should be done 

shortly.  Thanks, Tim! 
  
-- Trees along the cart paths are continually being removed.  It just seems they keep multiplying 

and a never-ending process.  But it’s so important when we try to ‘fix’ our cart paths. 
  
-- The contest for “Naming the Holes” has been completed.  Dean/Jon will release the winners 

shortly.  But without a doubt the best one was #2 - Marsh Madness!!  
  
-- More Stephen Kay Plans are in the making with Hole #8.  No, we are not taking down the 

tree!!!  But the plans are to remove the trap and clean up the area and remove the hard area 

around the 150-yard marker/cart path.  Really hard area to hit off and go between the two green 

side traps. Dan has a great plan, and our members will be happy to see the results. 
  
-- Member Appreciation Day is being planned by Tammy and her membership committee.  We 

are looking in late January.  Door prizes, food, and drink will be provided, and the opportunity 

for all of us to get together.  More information to follow. 
  
-- Beginning in January, the Pro Shop staff will assume the MGA and LGA weekly games.  They 

will make up the teams, determine the type of game, and organize the entire process.  The 

timeline will be explained by Dean/Nick in the upcoming weeks.  The membership appreciates 

the staff taking on this project! 
  
-- Today, December 14th the ballots will be mailed out for the election of the new Board 

Members.  Remember you have four (4) votes.  In the same envelope you will have the 

opportunity to vote on a by-law change.  The change will allow new elected Board Members to 

serve a three-year term, instead of the current two-years.  Any questions, please see a Board 

Member.  A special thank you goes to our Search Committee and all their hard work.  Very 

much appreciated! 



  
-- In our last Board Meeting, our 2023 Budget was completed and adopted.  This is a change 

from last year when the Budget was formally adopted in early March.  A special thank you goes 

to Mike Collins for his leadership and commitment.  We had several meetings with the Board, 

Dean, and Tim to implement a comprehensive and financial plan for a challenging upcoming 

year! 
  
-- A special Thank You goes out to Daryl Whisenant for all his hard work in our golfing 

community.  He works tirelessly with his POA responsibilities and has included LFCC whenever 

possible.  He has become a true asset, and LFCC would like to thank him on behalf of our entire 

membership!!! 
 
—-- Golfer of the Month!!!!   Joe Troiano.  Joe, once again, is the first person to sign up for his 
membership for 2023!  Joe has always been a wonderful member, and a great person to play 
golf with.   
 
—-- New Members!!!   
 
          David Brown and Family 
          Holden Beach 
 
      Bringing our total for 2022 to 158!!!!!  We can remember a time when this number would 
have been unreachable!! 
 
—-- Final Note:  We look forward to our Annual Membership Meeting January 28th at 10:00 in 
the River Room.  Our goal is to announce our new LFCC Board for 2023, share our financial 
situation, discuss more Stephen Kay Projects, and answer any questions/concerns our 
members may have.  Hope everyone will have the opportunity to attend! 
 

LFCC Board 
 


